
Dairy Products Originating from Ovine/Caprine Animals 
and Intended for Use in Feed/Milk Replacers for Ruminants 

 
The European Union published on February 3, 2009, new requirements, effective  
February 23, 2009, for all dairy materials originating from ovine/caprine animals.  The 
EU now requires certification for these materials (if imported for feeding to ruminant 
animals), that is not available for U.S.-origin materials. 
 
At this time, APHIS believes ovine/caprine-origin dairy products to be ineligible for 
import to the EU for use in feed for ruminants. 
 
  


